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In last month’s report I explained the audit findings.  Since then, the auditor has received 

information from Jim that we hope will delete the finding regarding the bidding process.  Mike 

and I have been in contact with the State about the finding regarding the spending of the State 

Law Enforcement Grant.  The State is in the process of changing the wording in the contract so 

we will be fully compliant, regardless of interpretation by auditors.  They were happy to do this 

as everyone concerned felt it was for all aspects of hiring a police officer. 

I’ve been busy advertising job openings and getting applications to the appropriate department 

heads.  I am continuing to learn about our new website.  I have learned a lot this month and 

have been able to do a lot of new things on the website.  When we had water leaks, I was able 

to have a notification on the home page so visitors to the page would know right away about the 

water issues.  Also added to the website now are the Council packets.  Residents who want to 

see the Council packets can click on the meeting and see all the documents sent out to Council.  

This should make it easier for people to be informed.  And it puts the responsibility to find 

information on the public and off the Clerk.   

As usual, we continue to bill for utilities, pay our bills and compensate our employees! 

 

Linda Burley 

Clerk-Treasurer 


